S O U T H   W O O T T O N   P A R I S H   C O U N C I L

Minutes of a Finance Committee meeting held at 7pm on

Wednesday, 6th April 2016 in the Parish Council Meeting Room

1. Present: Mr I Jordan (Chairman), Mr D Price, Mr J Smallwood, Mr H Hofmeister, Mrs T Banks, Mr A Evans, Mrs T Cornwell (Clerk) and Mrs M Kirby (Assistant Clerk)
Apologies: Rev D Tate, Mr D Steward-Brown and Mrs M Albinson 
2. To confirm the minutes of the last meeting 6th January 2016: These were proposed as a correct record by Mr Jordan, seconded by Mr Price with all members in favour they were signed by the Chairman.
3. To record declarations of interest, personal or prejudicial: None 
4. To receive questions from the public:  None present.

5. To discuss the end of year accounts: Mr Jordan explained that all members had received three printouts, two being Summary Sheets (one for distribution at the Parish Assembly) and the other a more detailed sheet which he would be going through section by section.  Mr Jordan explained that the sheet showed the four quarter year accounts ending 31st March 2016.

Mr Jordan then went through each of the items making reference to the following: 
Administration - Salaries and Expenses – these are up slightly as expected, OK; 
General Admin – Repairs & Maintenance – OK; Electricity – this figure is high, however the monthly direct debit has now been reduced and a rebate is shown under the Misc Income – Other/SWiB Cont’b; Water, Post, Telephone – All OK; Security Maintenance – It was explained that this figure was over budget due to the purchase of a new replacement battery for the Parish Office shutter and a new CCTV hard drive; Planning & Other fees – the figure includes £900 paid to Bidwell’s for the production of CIL consultation reports and £1,200 for the LDF Inspectors Report; 
Allotments – OK, the wages are low; Water – OK; the rental renewal letters for 2016/2017 have been sent out; Mr Jordan confirmed that there is £2,251.38 in hand which will be transferred to the Allotments fund.
Bus shelters – OK; 
Cemetery – OK, It was explained that the figure under New Works was for the Cemetery Extension. It was said that with the spend figure of £6,967 and an income of £12,400, the balance of £5,432 in hand was good. 
Churchyard – Grass Maintenance – OK; Wages/Repairs – This figure includes the cost of trimming the trees and the re-pointing of the crazy paving. 

Footway lighting – OK; it was confirmed that there had been no repairs to lighting columns carried out this year.
Litter – Wages - OK; Materials/Refund - This includes a figure of £324 overpayment which has been refunded to the Amari Group, the Parish Council no longer carries out litter picking at the Priory Court Shop area. Trade Bin – OK this is a one off payment; 
The Green & Open Spaces – Wages – Mr Jordan explained that whilst this figure is high, it is balanced by lower wages at the Allotments, Wootton Park, Cemetery and Churchyard; Tractor Fuel/Ins/Maintenance – this figure includes the Lighting Kit for the new Kubota and a call out to repair a puncture. New Equipment – this is for the purchase of the new Kubota, whilst this had not been budgeted for, £10,000 of funds had been set aside from the reserves;
Wootton Park – Wages - OK, under budget; New Equipment – The figure of £1,976 is for the rolling Goal Posts. Mrs Cornwell stated that the North Wootton Parish Council and Football Club contributions are shown under the Miscellaneous Income section; Pond Project - £1,324.26, a Grant will be received in due course to balance this; Mr Jordan confirmed that with the spend figure of £14,407 and the income figure of £3,145, the bottom line of £11,261, is satisfactory. 

Village Hall – Wages and Expenses – OK; Repairs & Maintenance – this figure includes the cost of redecoration; Gas, Electricity – OK; Water – slightly up; New Works – the figure of £3,123 is for the new windows etc in the Ladies Toilets. Mr Jordan said that with Hire Fees received at £30,480.75 it makes a total for the end of March 2016 at £4,297.52 in hand;

Miscellaneous – The figure of £436.66 includes the £100 Grant to the Citizens Advice Bureau, £250 Grant to SWIB and £86.66 for the Parish Assembly Refreshments; 
Transfers to Funds – Mr Jordan stated that no transfers to funds had been carried out. He said that the total spend sits at £104,130.23 against a budget of £106,870.

Income: Bank Interest from Treasury Deposit – up at £617.41; Meeting Room Hire - good at £940.00; Goal Post Grant - £1454.53 plus £500 from NWPC contribution; Solar PV Panel Income - £2,430.34 has been received in total for both the Parish Office and the Village Hall. 

Mr Jordan stated that the total miscellaneous income of £7,323.77 plus the VAT refund of £7,488.94 made a Total Income of £15,430.12.

(Clerks Note: As the Parish Council accounts do not include VAT - £7488.94 has been removed to show a Misc Income of £7941.18)
Mr Jordan confirmed that the nett total is £88,700.11 against a Budget of £95,380. He said that the finances were in a satisfactory situation at the end of the year. 
(Clerks Note: Nett Total now reads £96,189.05 against a budget of £95,380 – leaving a deficit balance of £809.05)

Members said that they were happy that lots of things had been done within the Parish, within the budget set.

Mr Jordan commented that after receipt of his Council Tax bill from the Borough Council for 2016/2017, he was disappointed to see that the Borough Council had put special expenses for the grass cutting within the Parish Precept.

Mr Jordan proposed that the Finances are a correct record of the end of year accounts; this was seconded by Mr Price with all members in favour.
6. To discuss the Summary Sheet for the Parish Council & Parish Assembly:  Mr Jordan explained that the two Summary Sheets had been prepared from the detailed Monitoring Sheets and showed the total spend to 31st March 2016.  He said that the Statement to Annual Meeting 2016 was a simplified version and would be distributed to residents at the Parish Assembly and the usual Summary Sheet would be issued to all Parish Councillors. 
After discussion, Mr Hofmeister proposed that the middle section relating to Transfers was unnecessary and should be removed; this was seconded by Mr Jordan with all members in favour.

Mr Jordan proposed that the Parish Council should accept the two Summary Sheets; this was seconded by Mr Price with all members in favour.

Request from the Woottons Football Club for a financial contribution towards the purchase of a Community Defibrillator:  Mrs Cornwell informed members that she had been contacted by the Woottons Football Club regarding the possibility of a financial contribution of £250 from both South and North Wootton Parish Councils towards a Community Defibrillator to be sited at Wootton Park.  
Members discussed the matter and noted that the funds raised from this year’s Picnic in the Park event are to be used for the purchase of a defibrillator. Comment was made that the Parish Council’s could make up any shortfall.
After further discussion, Mr Hofmeister proposed that the matter should be discussed further once it is known how much money has been raised by the Picnic in the Park event, this was seconded by Mrs Banks with one abstention all other members were in favour. 
There being no further business the Chairman closed the meeting at   7.40pm.
7. Date of next meeting 7pm on Wednesday 6th July 2016 in the Parish Council Meeting Room.
6th July 2016

                        


Chairman
